Private Submission- To Plastic Bag Levy (Assessment & Collection) Bill 2002 And Plastic Bag (Minimisation of usage) Education Fund Bill 2002.

While I agree with the need to address the litter problem created by plastic bags in Australia, I however disagree strongly with the use of a levy to be paid on plastic bags.

Where ever I am it is hard not to notice the plastic bags amongst the many types of litter scattered around the landscape. There is however I think a difference in the origin of the plastic bags. In my opinion most of the bags that end up in the environment are from takeaway food outlets. A five minute walk along most our waterways or a beach will confirm this.

The supermarket or store plastic bags are used efficiently from the store to the purchasers home to be used elsewhere or into the recycling bin at the home or store. It is also cleaner option rather than risk food contamination by using recycled bags of one type or another.

With improvements in the recycling systems & more councils (at a cost to the rate payers) introducing recycling a large percentage of plastic bags in these areas will be recycled or disposed of correctly and not enter the environment. 

The other outcome of a plastic bag levy is it will not solve the problem.   It will however enable another product to take its place that could be better or worse for the environment either by use or by manufacturing the item.

Therefore if gains are made in recycling all plastic bags and the plastic bags types are standardised for ease of recycling this will reduce their impact. This deals with all plastic bags including those that are exempted in the Bills. Those businesses as a whole that do not promote recycling and have a low recycling percentage a levy could be imposed. Funds from this could be directed to solving the problem in the area. This solves the problems so that future generations can live in a cleaner environment. The outcome is a win for the environment and an acceptance by the public. 

The levy is also another large impost that again is applied to the Australian consumers, many of which are finding it difficult, especially those on fixed incomes that this levy would effect the most.
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